CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
August 21, 2012
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Rosanna Salmon at 6:30 pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Fifteen members were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were read, approved and accepted with a motion from Linda and seconded by Phyllis.
Treasurer’s Report:  There was no treasurer’s report this meeting
General Items Discussed:  
1. The state wide meeting will be October 26-October 28, 2012 at Camp Allen in Navasota County, TX which is close to College Station. Registration is now open. 

Betty made the motion that the CB Chapter covers the expenses for Vanessa to go to the conference this year.  Ted seconded the motion and it carried. There is a scholarship available for the conference if anyone is interested.
2. There will be a meeting at the Caddo State Park Wednesday, August 22 to complete the “Trail Guide” for the nature walk at the park.  It is important that the guide corresponds with the actual signs, plants and trees.  There are about 30 different species listed.  

3. On August 15th some of our members attended a meeting regarding “Venture Scouting.”  This is a scouting opportunity for both boys and girls to enjoy scouting activities that are different from the standard scouting experience.  In this area it has been decided that “at risk” students will be targeted for the program.  The ages are 13-21 yeas.  This will be a more student directed scouting group.  The direction will be more toward science, technology, engineering and math (STEM).  Kim Gonzales and her husband have volunteered to direct the group in Jefferson.  Gary Ensley will present the program to the Jefferson schools through the “Community in Schools” program.  The Chapter’s role will be support, volunteer, and consultant opportunities.  One goal for the program is for the scouts to be educated, but also do community service through their projects. Some of the opportunities that will be presented to them will be for our lakes, rivers, paddling trails, environmental issues, and historical sites.  This program is an add-on to the “Healthy Habitat” program that is directed to the younger child.  Recruitment for the program is September 24, 2012 at Collins Academy.
4. Gary is working with a company form Houston wanting to sponsor projects in our area.  Two projects that were mentioned were the Harrison Bayou boardwalk and the Potter’s Point Archaeology project.  Much more information will need to be gathered and presented to the Chapter before making decisions regarding this.
5. September 28-30 the Austin Texas Outdoor Woman Network will be in our area.  Tom will do a bird walk for them.  They are also interested in the paddling trails.  Volunteer opportunities will be available to us that week end.
6. Sorrowfully, Rosanna will be moving to Tennessee soon. Betty has volunteered to step in a president until year’s end when new officers are elected. Linda volunteered to gather and report our volunteer/advanced training hours and submit them to the state office.  All hours will now be reported to her.  This quarter’s hours are due at the end of September.

With no other business to discuss, the meeting was with a motion adjourned with a motion from Ted and a second by Linda.  The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday, September 18, 2012 at 6:30pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
 Respectfully submitted,
Sue Simmons, Secretary

